
       
For the week ending: Friday 23rd June, 2017 

 

Dear Parents 

 

It has been a long, tiring but satisfying day at Senior House Sports 

Day! We lost, we won, we smiled, we cried (some of us) but in the end 

sportsmanship and team spirt triumphed! And as if that were not 

enough, it will all be repeated tomorrow at the Summer fete.  All 

those cakes - I can’t wait!  To all aspiring bakers, please remember 

to channel your inner Mary Berry and bake something for the Seaton 

House Bake Off Competition! I would like to wish all our Muslim 

families a Happy Eid for Sunday as your Ramadan month comes to an 

end. For some pupils, it is going to be a long weekend of happy times! 

           
 

 
 

Mrs Morrison  

Headteacher 

   
 

 

 

 

       

           

 Posh News  
 

Family Fun Day - 24th June 12-3pm: 

 
The Seaton House Family Fun Day is set to be an exciting afternoon and we look forward to 

seeing you from 12 noon tomorrow. If you haven't got your tickets these can still be purchased on 

the entrance gate along with raffle tickets. If you have volunteered to help on your form stall, 

please ensure you arrive in plenty of time to help. 

 

Please also bring along any home-made or shop brought cake donations for the tea tent. The 

donations for these were limited this morning and we want to ensure we have enough cake for all!!  

 

If you are entering the Bake Off Competition, please submit your entries by 12.15pm tomorrow – 
these should be clearly marked with name and form.  

 

Girls performing with Love Theatre Arts should wear black leggings, a bright t-shirt, trainers and 

bring an umbrella.  
 

We look forward to seeing you all for a fun filled event! 

 

POSH 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Pupil Achievements  
 

Congratulations to the following girls:- 

 

Chess   

Gracie Spear, FIII was awarded her chess badge .   

 

Swimming  

Kaiya Patel, FIII – awarded her Rainbow Distance Swimming Certificate for 1,000 metres! 

Maya Shah, FIII – awarded her Rainbow Distance Swimming Certificate for 100 metres  

Anya Vyas FII – awarded her Rainbow Distance Front Crawl Certificate for 25 Metres  

 

Ecole Buissonière de Londres    

Sasha Harrison, FV was awarded a Diplôme de fin d’études.  
 

Brownies  

Phoebe Lloyd, FIV was awarded a Seconders Badge in Brownies.  

 

 

 

 
 

Scholastic Books  

 

A reminder to put your orders and payments into the school office  

by Monday 26th June.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

    

Sports News – Gym Competition against Aberdour  
 

Very well done to the following girls who took part in a gym competition 

against Aberdour earlier this week.  All girls were awarded certificates or 

their individual floor routines and lots of our girls received medals as well.   

 

Upper Nursery: Kaida Fairweather 

 

FI: Vidhya Sachchi, Miriam Ajaz – 2nd, Elyse Brunni – 3rd, Ishani Prashad 

 

FII: Emma Martin, Sandhya Sachchi, Khiana Chudasama, Zara Hughes – 2nd 

 

FIII: Gracie Spear, Sofia Lilani, Amelia Sims, Kaiya Patel,  

Leona Birahinduka – 2nd, Isabelle Hutton – 1st. 

 

FIV: Shriya Littlebury, Maja Dhanani – 3rd, Lucie Hammond – 2nd,  

Sequoia Banham – 1st. 

 

FV: Abi Cruickshank, Alice Merry – 2nd  

 

FVI: Amber Dring – 1st - Gold, Isabel Buhagiar – 2nd – Silver, 

Lydia Jones – 3rd – Bronze, Alissa Furmidge.   
     

 
 

Very well done girls!  

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

   – by Mia in Reception  

 

Reception were talking about the weather when Mia said:-  

 

‘I think the clouds are crying because the sun has gone.’ 
 
 

                       
 

 

 

 

 

 

Barnado’s Collection Boxes – A Reminder 
 

We have had very few collection boxes returned to the school office. Please 

check at home for your collection box and bring it in to us. The Barnado’s 
representatives will come in again next week.   
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Butterflies! A few weeks ago, Reception and FI were the recipients of a very 

special delivery – we were sent our very own caterpillars.  We named our 

caterpillars and nurtured them – they love sugar water and oranges - and we 

took great care of them.  After a week or so our caterpillars spun their own 

cocoons and went to sleep for a few days in their net.  And then, lo and 

behold, one morning the caterpillars had gone and in their place were some 

beautiful butterflies.  

               
 

           
 
 

We released our butterflies today, on the field. We will miss them.  

       

                              

      

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



      

           

 

                                                                   
 

 
Always wear gloves when working in the garden and   

wash your hands afterwards. 

             
Please remember to bring wellingtons or old trainers or  

shoes to wear when gardening. 

                    

                         
 

 
 

Date Classes Staff 

Monday       26th June Form IV  + Form III Miss Goodsell 

Wednesday 28th June  Form VI  + Form I Mrs Hamilton 

Monday       3rd July Form V  + Form II Mrs  Brooks 

Wednesday 5th July Form IV  + Form III Mrs Wilson 

Monday       10th  July Form VI  + Form I Mrs  Simpson 



 

Diary Dates 
Monday 26th June: DramaBuds 12.40 – 13.10.  U11A Rounders @Aberdour with Micklefield (A) 15.00 – 16.30pm.  

Gym Squad 15.30 – 1700.  

Tuesday 27th June: FI Ecology Centre Trip. 09.30 – 12.30.  CADA Dance 12.40 – 13.10pm.  Musical Theatre 15.45 – 
1645pm.    U11 Rounders v Royal Russell (H) – 16.00 start.    

Wednesday 28th June: Teddy Bears’ Picnic & Official Pond Opening 12.05 – 13.10.   U9 A&B Rounders v Bramley 

(H) 3.30 – 4.30pm.  NO PLAY REHEARSAL AFTER SCHOOL      

Thursday 29th June: Gym Club (FI & FII).    

Friday 30th June:  Swimming FII only.  SH Play Dress Rehearsal 13.30 – 15.30pm.  Gym Club (FIII – FVI).     

 

 

 

   

 

Second Hand School Uniform      
 

To make a donation or enquire about purchasing items, please contact Emma 

Penman at em.penman@hotmail.co.uk 

 

We stock everything from the winter & summer uniforms and PE kits for both 

Junior and Senior House to accessories such as sun/winter hats and scarves, 

book bags, music bags and rucksacks.  

 

Items are heavily discounted compared to buying new and many are in excellent 

condition.  All proceeds go directly to POSH which uses its funds to support the 

school and purchase items to further enrich our children’s education.  
 

All donations gratefully received.  Private sales (up to 50%) agreed for very 

good quality items.  
 

 
Watch this space for delivery dates for the next academic year.   

 

If you are using the online booking bug to book an appointment, please note that the  

very last date for appointments is Friday 18th August.  
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